

Minutes of the Meeting of the Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group
on Wednesday 7th March 2018
Held at

11 Ethelbert Square, Westgate-on-Sea, Kent CT8 8SR

Present             Cllr H Scott (Chair), Mr M White, Mr L Frost and Ms J Wadey
Also in 

Attendance    Gill Gray Town Clerk

· Some members of the Steering Group met with Mr L Frost the consultant for the Neighbourhood Plan for Westgate on Sea Town Council and Ms J Wadey from Planning Department at Thanet District Council. 
· Lindsay Frost invited Jo Wadey to give an overview of the current status with the Local Plan for Thanet.
· Jo Wadey confirmed that there was currently a further call for sites being undertaken and the deadline for this aspect of the consultation was 16 March 2018.

· Jo Wadey added that the Local Plan process was now unclear but it was anticipated that the pre-submission draft would be ready by December this year and looking to be submitted by April 2019 but warned that the Secretary of State may intervene prior to this date.

· The group discussed if it would be possible to dovetail both sites ST1 and ST2 for the Westgate Neighbourhood Plan.

· Jo Wadey explained that there was now another layer in the equation which is a National Formula, this is a draft policy framework at the moment with consultation in progress until the end of the month.
· Matthew White sought clarification on the consultation process for the revised Neighbourhood Plan and Jo Wadey confirmed that any consultation undertaken will include the entire Local Plan.

· Jo Wadey advised that in her opinion both the sites ST1 and ST2 were likely to remain in the Local Plan but warned that there was the potential that they could be expanded.

· The group discussed the infrastructure required, particularly the road network and Jo Wadey confirmed that a Transport Strategy was undertaken to reflect the allocations.  Lindsay Frost enquired if it was the intention that the proposed inner ring road would facilitate all the development in the vicinity and Jo Wadey confirmed all strategic sites would have to contribute to the Section 106 payment.

· Jo Wadey advised that any further information in relation to the Transport Strategy should be directed to James Wraight at KCC.
· The group discussed the implications for linking ST1 and ST2 and it was agreed that a Masterplan should be prepared for both sites.

· The group discussed whether the existing boundaries could be extended to include particular green sites.  Jo Wadey explained that this would prove difficult if the Margate Neighbourhood Plan group were still active.  Jo Wadey explained that it would be advisable in this instance to approach the Margate group to suggest that they make formal contact with TDC to request the Margate Neighbourhood Plan group are removed from the Local Plan.  This would open up the possibility of new governance to set up another forum; this could be incorporated in the policies for the revised Local Plan.
· The group discussed that despite numerous attempts contact with Quex to request a meeting was proving problematic but that they would persevere and hopefully engage with the developers in the near future.

· Jo Wadey advised that any Master Plan policy provided by the Neighbourhood Plan could be in line with SP15 and this was seen to be mutually beneficial to the land owners.

· Cllr Scott explained that the local population consisted of a higher percentage of elderly residents and therefore it was preferable to have assisted or semi-assisted properties on the sites.

· The group discussed affordable housing and how this might be allocated to Westgate residents first, Lindsay Frost suggested that evidence should be produced to support and persuade TDC.

· Jo Wadey explained that the Housing Team at TDC should be contacted to clarify if affordable housing could be restricted to just Westgate residents.

· Lindsay Frost suggested that the Neighbourhood Plan group keep regular contact with TDC as it was preferred that the NP be endorsed by TDC prior to publication.
· Jo Wadey agreed and suggested that contact should be attempted with any developer as it was best practice to have discussions early on in any development as demonstrated by Birchington.
· It was agreed that Matthew White was the contact for the Garlinge site and he will contact the Residents Association to gauge opinion, views and any potential objections.
· Mathew White discussed the importance of the Dent de Lion site and how developers may be faced with problems such as archaeological importance.

· Cllr Scott stated that it was envisaged that the evidence base and draft policies should be finalised by the end of the summer 2018.  Lindsay Frost suggested that some degree of flexibility will be needed in the Neighbourhood Plan for the Local Plan which will be released afterwards.

· The group discussed the potential sites that may be considered for developing and whether brownfield sites were included; Jo Wadey confirmed that most potential sites were now exhausted and potential brownfield sites were usually allocated first.  

· Cllr Scott mentioned Empty Properties and Jo Wadey confirmed that the Planning Inspector is consulted for advice on this issue for properties empty longer than four years.  Jo Wadey added that there was a dedicated empty property officer at TDC and she would request details of the number of empty properties from the officer before contacting the Council with the information.
· Jo Wadey advised that the TDC website should be closely followed for any updates.  Jo Wadey added that the Quex project manager may be different to the contact that the Town Council currently has and agreed to provide the details in due course.

Signed .......................................................

Date ...........................................................


